

# LSAC Committee Minutes

12/04/2024 | | LSAC Discord Server | Online

**Meeting called by** Katie Axup

**Type of meeting** Committee Meeting

**Note taker** Ellie Noble

**Apologies**

Jess Cheung

Anna David

Kate Watson

**Absent**

---

## Main Business

---

### Chair – Katie Axup

#### Actions brought forwards

- **Changes to AGB Code of Conduct**
- **Handover**
- **Outdoor Session Times and Coaching Post**

#### Chair's report

- **Handover**
  - Update Katie on handover progress as it happens
- **Outdoor Session Times and Coaching Post**
  - Make a post detailing the session times and coaching information for the rest of the year
  - Tell people who Carl is and how to use it.
- **Changes to AGB Code of Conduct**
  - Archery GB has added a new rule concerning the use of noise reduction devices during competitions.
  - Archers are not permitted to use non-electronic noise reduction devices, unless the archer has a medical requirement, which must be presented to the chair of judges.
  - Getting a diagnosis is difficult, especially difficult for certain groups. People can be diagnosed at any age.
  - Even with evidence presented, judges may still not allow the archer to use noise reduction devices, excluding individuals from participating in the sport.
    - More specific as to what evidence means.
    - Medical documentation difficult to get and individuals may not want to reveal medical information to judges.
    - Previous AGB stances on disability aids contradict this new rule.
  - Suggest writing a public letter and getting people to sign it.
    - Potentially raise in the TOUCAN AGM.
  - The club will continue to permit archers to use non-electronic noise reduction devices within club sessions but members should be aware of the rule for competitions.

#### Actions ongoing

- 

### Secretary – Ellie Noble / Stephanie Dennison

#### Actions brought forwards

- **TOUCAN Fees**

*Secretary's report*

- **TOUCAN Fees**
  - Nothing from AU, will attempt to chase.

*Actions ongoing*

- 

### **Treasurer – Kate Watson / Derin Thompson**

*Actions brought forwards*

- 

*Treasurer's report*

- 

*Actions ongoing*

- 

### **Team Captain – Kieran Curson / Anna David**

*Actions brought forwards*

- **BUTC**
- **TOUCAN Outdoor Champs**
- **TOUCAN Field Champs**

*Team Captain's report*

- **BUTC**
  - A team has been entered, possibility of a B team if there is an additional driver.
- **TOUCAN Outdoor Champs**
  - 12<sup>th</sup> May
  - Post to be made by Anna
- **TOUCAN Field Champs**
  - Entry form requires additional information from entrants.
  - Create Google form and attach to post for entries so additional information can be collected.
  - Deadline for entries 28<sup>th</sup> April
  - Event on the 5<sup>th</sup> May

*Actions ongoing*

- 

### **Equipment Officer – Florence Levitt**

*Actions brought forwards*

- 

*Equipment Officer's report*

- Compound bag is being borrowed by Sean.

*Actions ongoing*

- 

### **Tournaments and Records Officer – Lily Green**

### *Actions brought forwards*

- **Ex-vs-Current**

### *Tournaments and Records Officer's report*

- **Ex-vs-Current**
  - Post has been made on both the Facebook and the Discord and to gather interest in the social.
  - There have been 30 entries so far
  - Intend to create a remainder post closer to the time.
  - Check what medals we have in the cupboard before getting more.

### *Actions ongoing*

- 

### **Social Secretary – Lael Gilliver**

#### *Actions brought forwards*

- **Ex-vs-Current**

#### *Social Secretary's report*

- **Ex-vs-Current**
  - Will start contacting places about the social as soon as possible
  - Basin is first choice

### *Actions ongoing*

- 

### **Welfare Officer – Lily Green / Jess Cheung**

#### *Actions brought forwards*

- 

#### *Welfare's report*

- 

### *Actions ongoing*

- 

### **Media – Lucy Hubbert**

#### *Actions brought forwards*

- **Loughborough College**

#### *Media's report*

- **Loughborough College**
  - Event has been almost completely organised
    - Send organisers health and safety information
    - Create Discord channel for helpers
- **Newsletter and Calendar**
  - Send Lucy information for the newsletter and calendar
  - Oncoming committee send Lucy a short paragraph about yourself
  - Take photo of oncoming committee members.
- **Competition Round Up**
  - Gather information about competitions that have happened just before and just after BUCS indoor finals (start of February)

- Attendance and medals

*Actions ongoing*

- 

### **Novice Reps – Kat Kondrateva & Stephanie Dennison**

*Actions brought forwards*

- **Club Audit**

*Media's report*

- **Club Audit**

- Audit has been reviewed by the committee
- To be sent out in the first week of term
- If people have anything outside of the audit they want to say tell them to message a member of committee
- Announce at a session

*Actions ongoing*

- 

---

Any Other Business

---